MINUTES OF MEETING OF EAST STOKE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 27TH MAY 2004.

PRESENT



Barry Quinn  -  Chairman






Simon Cross  -  Vice Chairman






Tib Axon






Neil Child






Sara Grayson






Liz Rudd  -  District Councillor

APOLOGIES



Adrian Cullinane

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME

David Topp was present to ask if the Parish Council knew about a rave in the area which had taken place the previous weekend in the early hours of Sunday 23rd May.  He had rung the Police who did not seem to have any idea of where East Stoke was or the fact that a rave was taking place.  David was aware that soon after his call the Police helicopter was circling the area and after this the music appeared to be toned down.  Music was still being heard at 9.00am the following morning.  Several Councillors had been aware of a sound in the distance but had not associated this with a rave.  Chairman confirmed that the quarry behind his property was now fenced.  David was concerned that this was the third rave to have taken place in our area and he was informed there was a web site giving details that Puddletown Road was an “ideal rave area”.  It was thought this web site would be coded and people coming to the rave informed by mobile phones.  The Police have limited resources but now have an intelligence unit to track raves and stop them happening.  It was wondered what powers the police have and maybe it would be a good idea to speak with our Community Beat Officer, Tony Burt.  Chairman offered to get in touch with Malcolm Shakesby to see if he could pursue this matter with the Police.  Also he would contact SITA to see if they were aware of the recent rave and ask if any damage had occurred on their property.  The Vice Chairman suggested that should this happen again the out of hours environmental number be contacted and they in turn would contact the Police.  

MINUTES of the last meeting held on 13th May as already circulated were signed as a correct record.

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Neil Child declared an interest in Purbeck Film Festival (see Item 6. Business of Meeting).

MATTERS ARISING

1. Parish Plan  -  Chairman informed the meeting that this had been discussed at length at the Annual Parish Meeting the previous Thursday on 20th May.  There were 4 members of the public present.  This was disappointing, maybe lack of publicity was the reason.  It was the intention to run an Open Day over a Saturday in August to stimulate more interest.  A questionnaire would be sent around to people of the Parish to ask what they wanted for the Parish.  Barry had talked with the Hut Committee the previous week and he felt there was the possibility that this Committee may not be continuing for that much longer.  They would be keen for someone else to take on the running of the Hall but did not expect anyone  would come forward.  The question of the ownership of the hall was raised – villagers or Will Bond?  Simon Cross to look at lease.  The future of the village hall would be addressed as part of the Parish Plan.

2. Boundary Committte Review  -  Nothing to report.

3. War Memorial  -  The Clerk had spoken to St., Blaise who were to visit, take photos and advise a price of repairs to the memorial.  She had contacted Sara Grayson in case she wanted to be there when they visited.

4. Planning Training  -  Barry Quinn advised that he had received e-mail back from Mike Grime.  He hoped to run some more training around September.

5. Risk Assessment  -  Undertake in July.

6. Worgret Development  -  Chairman confirmed our letter of objection had been handed to PDC.  Signed petitions had been lodged with Arne Parish Council.  PDC had informed that Ashvilla had now withdrawn their application to consider all objections and then possibly re-apply.  Simon Cross pointed out that the affordable housing question needed to be addressed and it remained difficult to balance this need when objecting to new developments.  PDC’s view was that social housing needed to be scattered around the Purbeck villages.

7. MOD Fence  -  Clerk advised she had spoken to Enforcement Officer, Bill Jaye, who confirmed PDC had not received an application.  He had written to the Defence Land Agent requesting that they address this planning issue.  Usually there was exemption for Crown properties but this Act expired on 1st June when full planning permission would be required.

8. B.T.  -  Letter received acknowledging ours which was receiving attention and they would be contacting us again shortly.

9. Notice Board  -  Clerk had obtained brochures and prices from Greenboards and Filcriss.   This would be left until next month until brochures properly looked at.

10. Village Hall -  The Vice Chairman asked the meeting whether they thought it would be better to investigate the need within the village for a new village hall as part of the Parish Plan consultation process before undertaking a structural survey.  All agreed.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS

1. 6/2004/389 (Delegated)  – Freshwater Biological Assn. – Conversion of existing building to visitor/study accommodation for research studies related to FBA.

The Parish Council could see very little change to previous application and 

2. therefore had no objections.

3. 6/2004/421 (Delegated)  -  Freda Mead, Highwood  -  Renewal of temporary permission for mobile home.  No objections.

4. 6/2004/366  -  DCC for Hines Quarry, Puddletown Road – Proposed construction and demolition waste recycling facility in connection with plant hire, haulage, storage and repair of plant.

After discussion the Parish Council raised the following concerns:-

(a) There will be an extra 100 vehicle movements a day

(b) The shared access with Rogers Concrete from a safety point of view.  This would be especially not suitable at weekends when there were a large number of the public using the entrance to Rogers Concrete.

(c) This operation would be incompatible with Rogers Concrete operations.

(d) The noise level will be high with continuous crushing plant.

(e) Dust level.

(f) Binnegar Lane has a  weight restriction and therefore is not suitable for lorries to use.  Access only from Puddletown Road.

(g) The area should be returned to heathland.

The Chairman asked the Clerk to contact Rogers Concrete to see if they had a view on this application and also to write to Tony Jefferies DCC detailing our objections.

5. 6/2004/450  -  DCC for Andrews Plant, Spratley Wood, Hyde – Variation of Condition 3 of Planning Application 6/2001/483 to allow recovery of aggregates and soil from Inert Waste.

This was a modification on a previous application.  The Parish Council had no objections.

BUSINESS OF MEETING

1. District Councillor’s Report  -  Liz Rudd reported that the focus was presently on the Elections. She also reported that housing developments were also an important issue with affordable housing having to be sustainable and retained.  Related transport issues were the main problems.  The Wool Housing Development was tied in with Winfrith and was in the Local Plan but had been deferred by the Planning Officers.

2. Wool Housing Development  -  The Parish Council had received a request from Wool Parish Council for support to their objections for proposed Development.  The Clerk of Wool had e-mailed copy of their letter of objection and the views of Parish Councillors.  These were read out to the meeting.  After discussion the Chairman suggested the Clerk reply to Wool Parish Council by saying that East Stoke was considering what the impact on our Parish would be and therefore we were not able to comment at this stage.  However we would request that they keep us informed on progress in this matter.

3. DAPTC  -  Notice of Planning Course on 16th June.  Simon Cross to ring Clerk to advice if he was able to attend.  He would also inform the Clerk of  dates of his courses in September when he would not be available for meetings.

4. Letter and Management Plan re AONB.  Chairman to read.

5. Letter from DCC re Refurbishment of Old Holme Bridge.  Mike Flatters, Engineer, had also contacted Clerk to ask if the Parish Council had any objections to barriers and a ‘road closed’ sign being used instead of applying for a road closure which would cost approximately £1000.  The Parish Council had no objections and the Clerk would contact DCC.

6. Request from Purbeck Film Festival for grant of £100 towards event to be held in October.  Chairman asked the Clerk to send e-mail advising that we were not in a position at present to offer such a grant.

7. Citizens Advice Bureau – Advice of Annual General Meeting.  No-one from Parish Council to attend.  Clerk to put on notice board.

FINANCE

1. Barry Quinn  -  Parish Plan Expenses -  £23.50

2. East Stoke Village Hall  -  Annual Rent April 03 – March 04 - £60.00

3. Allianz Cornhill  -  Renewal Premium  -  £612.58

These Accounts were approved for payment.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1. UKAEA Liaison Meeting  -  Chairman to complete form to attend meeting.

2. Bridge No. 3 Church Lane  -  Chairman had advised Clerk that walls needed repair.  Stonework falling off one side and a large crack on other side.  Clerk to contact Mike Flatters DCC.

3. It was reported that the safety fence in Holme Lane where the road crosses over Luckford Lake was falling into the river.  Clerk to contact DCC.

4. Delegated Planning Application  - David and Gillian Topp  -  for extra 10 pitches on site.  Clerk advised this application had been received on Tuesday 25th May and therefore not able to posted on the notice board for this meeting.  Clearance date from PDC on this application was 10th June.  As this was before our next meeting the Chairman asked the Clerk to contact Case Officer Gareth Kitching to request an extension so that this may be discussed in our meeting on 24th June.

5. Mrs Axon reported that the path from the telephone box to the corner was again overgrown and in need of cutting back.  The Clerk was asked to contact DCC.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

24th June.

……………………………………



………………………..

Chairman






Date
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